MINUTES OF THE

 FIRE FIGHTERS’ RELIEF AND RETIREMENT FUND BOARD OF TRUSTEES

  AUSTIN, TEXAS
The regular meeting convened at the pension office at 4101 Parkstone Heights Drive, Suite 270, Austin, Texas, on August 28, 2017 at 9:00 a.m., with the following present:

Mayor Steve Adler
Chair


Premal Amin
Keith Johnson 

Vice-Chair

Chuck Campbell


Art Alfaro 

Treasurer

Kenny Herbold
Jeremy Burke

Trustee


Donald G. Lowe
Dimitri Nichols

Trustee


Randy Moreno
Bill Stefka

Administrator

Alyca Riley
Linda Adney

Adm. Asst.

Tommy Rutledge
Minutes of the regular meeting held July 17, 2017 were reviewed by the Board. A motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held July 17, 2017. With a second from Art Alfaro, the Board unanimously approved.

Next on the agenda was approval of retirement benefits for Dawn M. Clopton, Mark A. Greiner, James S. Hoad, Greg G. Krenek, William C. McLain, Jr., Laura L. Stephenson and David M. Turner. After review of the benefit information, a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve benefits as stated on the benefit calculation form. With a second from Dimitri Nichols, the Board unanimously approved. 

Next on the agenda was spousal benefits for Barbara Kimmons, widow of deceased retiree Robert Kimmons. After review of the benefit information, a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve benefits as stated on the benefit calculation form. With a second from Art Alfaro, the Board unanimously approved.

Fund rules and procedures concerning retirement upon indefinite suspension was the next agenda item discussed. Chuck Campbell, the Fund’s legal counsel, noted that he included the grammatical and formatting changes of the approved rule as discussed at the July meeting, which now completes the document. No motion was necessary. 
Agenda item number 5 was adoption of the restatements of the Fund Rules which include the two most recently adopted Section XI (Procedure to adopt and amend rules or policies) and Section XII (Retirement upon indefinite suspension). A motion was made by Jeremy Burke to adopt and incorporate Section XI and Section XII restatements of the Fund Rules. With a second from Art Alfaro, the Board unanimously approved.

Discussion regarding the 2016 audit report was tabled until the next meeting since the plan’s auditor was not available today. No motion was taken at this time.
Next on the agenda was the December 31, 2016 actuarial valuation report from Foster & Foster. The report provided a thorough snapshot of the plans assets and liabilities that assesses the long-term sustainability of the plan. Brad Heinrichs, the plan’s actuary, noted that from a short-term perspective during the past year based on the latest available data at the time of their study, the plan had a 5.8% rate of return based on the actuarial value of assets, while the rate of return based on the market value of assets was 7.04% which fell short of our 7.7% assumption. (As a footnote the plan’s investment consultant, Meketa, reported the official total fund rate of return for 2016 was 7.6% after all year-end reporting was finalized.) Brad added that overall the Fund has an excellent funded ratio of 88.3% which places it in the top 10% of plans in the country. The plan continues to be actuarially sound with a 16.17-year amortization period. That figure includes the added liability of the 1.5% COLA approved as of January 1, 2017. The Board thanked Mr. Heinrichs for the report and presenting it in layman’s terms. No motion was necessary. 
The personnel policy for administrative staff was the next agenda item addressed. Chuck Campbell reviewed the trustees’ comments and a few federal and state law regulations and suggested a couple of modifications that would be suited for the pension plan’s office. After further discussion, it was decided to have Mr. Campbell incorporate some of the recommendations and do a little further research on the Fair Labor Standards Act and FMLA requirements and present another draft at the September meeting. No further action was necessary.
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Hiring an administrative employee and administrative employees’ benefits was the next item for discussion. Bill Stefka noted that Premal Amin, the Director of Operations for the Austin Firefighters’ Association, had accepted our offer to join our pension office staff as outlined in the employment agreement as approved by the pension board. After further review of the employment agreement, a motion was made by Jeremy Burke to approve the employment agreement with Premal Amin effective September 1, 2017.With a second from Dimitri Nichols, the Board unanimously approved. The pension board and staff welcomed Premal aboard and everyone looked forward to working together going forward. 
Next was a review of the plan’s disability policy and procedures. Chuck Campbell presented a working draft outlining some of his comments and mentioned he appreciated the input from Jeremy Burke and the other trustees’ comments that had been submitted to him as well. Chuck mentioned that some of the items could be done within the current statute and some would require legislative changes to the statute. Keith Johnson reiterated that he appreciated all the effort by everyone and this is a work in progress. He asked that everyone continue with their input and ideas so that we have a comprehensive and workable policy in place for the future. No action was necessary.
Filing an amicus brief regarding a pension related matter was the next item up for discussion. Chuck Campbell noted that SB 2190 was recently passed that affects the City of Houston pension funds. There is some disagreement as to whether a certain provision of the bill may be unconstitutional, which has been posed by the Houston firefighters pension fund. Their legal counsel approached some other firefighter funds as to their possible support on the issue. Chuck noted it is still early in the overall process and felt that more information was needed before making any decision on any further action such as filing a brief. The Board concurred with that approach. No motion was necessary.
Due to the uncertainty of the weather and air travel arrangements, Meketa’s Leo Festino and Aaron Lally, the plan’s investment consultants, were not able to attend today’s meeting. As a result, agenda items 12 and 14, which included the investment committee’s 2Q17 report as well as discussion of the manager of managers small cap international equity program, were both tabled until the September meeting. No action was taken.
Agenda item 13 regarding securities litigation vendors was the next item to be discussed. Jeremy Burke mentioned that a former partner with SRKW had left to join another firm. Mr. Burke thought the Fund may be missing international securities litigation opportunities with this key individual’s departure since this was his area of expertise. After further discussion, it was decided to have a representative from their firm attend a meeting in the future to discuss their international exposure now that this vacancy has occurred. The Board added that other security litigation firms could be invited to give an update as well. No action was required. 
The trustees next reviewed the July financial statements and fund expense reports. No motion was necessary.

Under future agenda items and other business, future items to be addressed include the 2Q17 report from Meketa Investment Group, the 2016 audit report, disability policy and procedures, personnel policy, and updates from the Fund’s governmental affairs advisor. 
A motion was made by Art Alfaro to adjourn. With a second from Jeremy Burke, the Board unanimously approved.
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